
 
 
 

 
 

25th February 2021 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Full Reopening of The Telford Park School 

 

Further to my previous communication I am pleased to be sharing with you our timings for the return of all pupils 

from 8th March. Pupils will continue to receive remote education until their return date. 

All key worker and vulnerable pupils who are attending school currently will continue to attend as normal from 8th 

March therefore the information within this letter does not apply to this group of pupils. 

As stated previously a new change to the guidance is that all pupils will be offered the opportunity to be COVID 

tested once before they return to face to face lessons and then twice more whilst at school. After the third test 

pupils will be provided with two home testing kits per week.  

We have already provided you with information about the lateral flow tests which as you are aware are 

asymptomatic tests. This means they are designed for people who do not have any COVID symptoms. If your child 

is showing symptoms, you must follow the self-isolation and testing guidance. 

If you have not already given consent for your child to be tested please do so by following this link: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=2s8TOK9SpUy44yMVeXcKugHBc1JKFIJPpyqYP-
zZDMRUNDNGQ1VHUDBaV1RYVjQ2RUU2TVFUNzZOWi4u&wdLOR=c2BED04B7-49F6-4E29-9F59-F302551CB977  

 

The tests are not compulsory however we strongly urge you to consent to help protect your child, your family, and 
our school community.  

Pupils start times depend on their year group and the first initial of their last name. Please have a look at the times 

and dates carefully so that your child arrives on the correct day and time.  

The dates and times that pupils will return to school are as follows.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=2s8TOK9SpUy44yMVeXcKugHBc1JKFIJPpyqYP-zZDMRUNDNGQ1VHUDBaV1RYVjQ2RUU2TVFUNzZOWi4u&wdLOR=c2BED04B7-49F6-4E29-9F59-F302551CB977
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=2s8TOK9SpUy44yMVeXcKugHBc1JKFIJPpyqYP-zZDMRUNDNGQ1VHUDBaV1RYVjQ2RUU2TVFUNzZOWi4u&wdLOR=c2BED04B7-49F6-4E29-9F59-F302551CB977


Year 11 

Return date: Monday 8th March 

Time  

 
9.15am 
 

 
Surname A-M 

 
10.45am 
 

 
Surname N-Z 

 

Year 10 

Return date: Tuesday 9th March 

Time  

 
9.15am 
 

 
Surname A-M 

 
10.45am 
 

 
Surname N-Z 

 

Year 8 

Return date: Wednesday 10th March 

Time  

 
9.15am 
 

 
Surname A-M 

 
10.45am 
 

 
Surname N-Z 

 

Year 7 

Return date: Thursday 11th March 

Time  

 
9.15am 
 

 
Surname A-M 

 
10.45am 
 

 
Surname N-Z 

 

 

 



Year 9 

Return date: Friday 12th March 

Time  

 
9.15am 
 

 
Surname A-M 

 
10.45am 

 
Surname N-Z 
 

 

If a pupils first test result is negative, they will stay in school and go to lessons. If positive, we will follow the usual 

school procedures for dealing with a positive case. 

The chart shows the outline of tests for each year group:  

 Monday 
8th 

March 

Tuesday 
9th 

March 

Wednesday 
10th  

March 

Thursday 
11th 

March 

Friday 
12th 

March 

Monday 
15th 

March 

Tuesday 
16th 

March 

Wednesday 
17th  

March 

Thursday 
18th 

March 

Friday 
19th 

March 

Year 7    TEST 1   TEST 2   TEST 3 

Year 8   TEST 1   TEST 2   TEST 3  

Year 9     TEST 1  TEST 2   TEST 3 

Year 10  TEST 1    TEST 2   TEST3  

Year 11 TEST 1   TEST 2 TEST 2   TEST 3   

 

When the pupils arrive at school, they will need to line up in a to enter via the sports entrance as indicated on the 

map below :  

 

 

Pupils will be asked to join a socially distanced queue at this entrance 

when they arrive.  

 

 

 

Sports Entrance  

Arrive here on the 
appropriate day and time. 



During the week beginning 8th March you will receive free school meal vouchers up until the day your child returns 

to school. 

If you have any queries following receipt of this letter, please contact info@telfordparkschool.co.uk or 

parkpastoralsupport@taw.org.uk. 

A reminder that all pupils when they return (unless exempt) will need to wear a face mask at all times. I will be in 

touch again next week prior to the pupils returning. 

As always thank you for your continued support. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Mrs H Rigby 

Headteacher 
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